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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of 

North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 10 November 2014.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, November 10, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.

PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde




Keiona Miller 
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Dominic DiYanni, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Everett Merrill (excused)





Frank “Skip” Stabile (excused) 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.

The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 9, 2013.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2013, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of March 20, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Barbara Ahles, 374 Richard Way, North Plainfield, voiced her continued concerns with the large infestation of rats in her neighborhood.  Council President Singleterry assured a follow- up with the Health Department was imminent. 
Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, reminded that the Open Public Meetings Act provides that speakers make themselves audible.  The speaker encouraged a revisit of the Master Plan regarding natural growth obstruction. 

Fadel Salim, 389A Somerset Street, North Plainfield, voiced his displeasure with the town’s instructions for removal of a neon sign from his place of business.  Mr. Rodino explained that neon signs are prohibited.  The Council President called for a review of the sign ordinance.  
Henry Long, co-owner of Somerset Square, 80 Liberty Corner Road, Warren, shared his concerns with incidents involving the patrons of the Mi Mundo Latino and the International Club bars, specifically public urination and defecation, littering, broken beer bottles, solicitation of taxis, drug paraphernalia and used condoms.  Council President Singleterry advised of an on-going investigation involving one of the bars. 

Michael Weber, 401 Route 22, North Plainfield, employee of the International Club, explained that they continually monitor their property and had never found condoms or defecating,  He further advised that the majority of the litter stems from Quick Check customers.  Parking violations remain a concern, although three signs on their property advise that parking in the Quick Check lot is prohibited, he concluded.    

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Recommendations on Master Plan Zoning – D.M.S.  Advising of the Council’s need to authorize the Attorney to draft an ordinance, Mr. Hollod explained that notification requirements would be extensive.  Council President Singleterry called for continued discussion.   
2.
Recommendation of Award of Bid – Belmont Avenue Road Improvements – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this resolution awards Reivax Contracting Corporation the bid for the Belmont Avenue Road Improvements project.  Approximately $200,000 will be reimbursed through a State Grant, he remarked.          

3.
Grotto Engineering, Professional Services Contract – Wilson Avenue Road Improvements – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this resolution authorizes a Professional Services Contract with Grotto Engineering for services relative to the Wilson Avenue road improvements.    
4.
Grotto Engineering, Professional Services Contract – 2014 Capital Road Improvements – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that this resolution authorizes a Professional Services Contract with Grotto Engineering for services relative to the 2014 Capital Road Improvements project.       
5.
Suburban Consulting Engineers, Professional Services Contract – Fire Station Drainage and Coating System – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this resolution authorizes a Professional Services Contract with Suburban Consulting Engineers for the Fire Station Drainage Improvements and Garage Floor Coating System projects.  
6.
T.C. Landscape Construction, Closeout Resolution – Bluestone Sidewalk Leveling Phase II – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that this resolution authorizes the closeout of the Bluestone Sidewalk Leveling project and the final payment to TC Landscape Construction.
7.
Budget Transfer Resolution – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this routine resolution authorizes several Budget transfers.  This is the time in the Borough’s Calendar Year that such transfers are typically authorized.  
8.
Lien Redemption Calculation – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this ordinance would allow for a fee for secondary lien redemption calculations.  All Council members agreed to move forward with the ordinance.  

OLD BUSINESS:
1.
Noise Ordinance – F.S.S.  Council President Singleterry indicated that the noise ordinance discussion will be held at the next meeting.  

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  None.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President

11/10/14

